TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
February 3, 2020

The Town Council met February 3, 2020 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:
Council Members:  Mayor Hight Marvin Crumpton
Glenn Littleton
Neil Benson
Marilyn Collins

Chasity Chapman
Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Mayor Hight gave the invocation.
Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from January 6, 2020.

Council Member Collins moved to approve the Council Minutes from January 6, 2020 as
presented. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Benson, Collins, and Chapman.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Planning Commission Minutes from
December 3, 2019. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Benson, Collins, and

Chapman.

Council Member Benson moved to approve the Park and Rec. Minutes from January 19,
2020 and January 26, 2020. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion
carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Benson,
Collins, and Chapman.

New Business

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Ordinance #2-3-20 Numbering Council
Places for the up coming election. Council Member Benson seconded the motion, The
motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Benson,

Collins, and Chapman.
Department Heads

Police Chief Barnett was not present




Fire Chief Parker gave the Council an update on the upcoming EMT classes that would
start March 3 and will be held at the Drill Field on Tuesday's and Thursday's. He stated
they already had about 23 people that have signed up for the class.

Fire Chief Parker reported on all the calls and Training on Saturday Morning.

Terry Jackson reported to the Council on a couple of leaks they had on an 8in on Co Rd
50 and 12in main on Co Rd 44.

Terry Jackson updated the Council on the Wells project on the Controls and it should be
completed by the end of the month. He also updated the Council on the meters, he stated
they all have been installed.

Terry Jackson also reported they are going to have Water classes starting in March on
Monday and Wednesday at Helen Jenkins Chapel for about 3 months.

Town Clerk reported to the Council that Janet Driskell asked if the Town would purchase
a $200.00 sign for THS Baseball. Fail to lack of motion.

Council Member Benson moved to approve the Ordinance #02-03-20 Establishing the
Salary of the Mayor and Councilmembers. Council Member Collins seconded the
motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member
Littleton, Benson, Collins, and Chapman.

Council Member Collins moved to approve the transfer of funds, and bills for February 3,
2020. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes
being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Benson, Chapman and Collins.

Council Member Chapman moved to approve the Financial Statement for December
2019. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes
being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Benson, Chapman and Collins.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Littleton
moved to adjourn. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Chapman, Benson, and
Collins.



Robert Hight Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk




